The pupils of Overleigh were thrilled to introduce a new film to the local community at a very special event earlier this week. 

"Overleigh Saves the Planet", was a unique environmental film made with Impossible Arts, a creative company from Huddersfield.   Every pupil in the school collaborated to design images, poetry, music and drama to celebrate:  Overleigh’s Eco work, the achievement of their third Green Eco Schools flag  and to promote sustainability in the local community.  The film was then projected in a specially designed, 3D cinema  dome  constructed  by Impossible Arts  in the school hall. 
The film was funded by Handbridge Councillors Razia Daniels and Neil Sullivan from their Member Budgets. Councillor Daniels said: “The school is proud of its green flag status - and rightly so! 

“Being Eco friendly drives the school’s whole agenda because it is seen as extremely important by pupils, their families and the wider community. “The film is absolutely fascinating and was enjoyed by everyone who came along to celebrate the school’s special day.”

Added Councillor Sullivan: “Everyone has worked so hard at Overleigh St Mary’s to make their Eco Day such a resounding success. “It was great to be part of such a wide ranging celebration and the film covered issues such as recycling, saving energy, saving water and protecting endangered species.

 A special section of the film focused on saving water to celebrate the installation of a rainwater harvesting system, which has just been fitted in the school toilets. Cheshire West and Chester Council’s Sustainability team, match funded a Rainwater Harvesting System for Overleigh St Mary’s School, using rainwater to flush school toilets.

Councillor Lynn Riley, Executive Member for Localities said: “This is a fantastic example of common sense; while it may seem that we have plenty of water in the Northwest, it is not sensible to be using costly Grade A treated drinking water to flush toilets, while watching money literally go down the drain, by also paying for the rainwater to go to waste.”

  
After watching the film, parents, children, members of the local community and the Eco teams from some local schools spent time visiting stalls run by: Lookers - (electric cars), Broomhealth Plantation- bushcraft sessions, Dee Valley Water, Genfit Solar Panels, Combined Harvesting-Rainwater Harvesting, And Albert, CWAC Fairtrade, Chester Cycle Campaign and Love Food Hate Waste Campaign.

Eco Schools Coordinator Nicky Bolton said “We are hoping that this event will encourage the community to make more sustainable choices. This has been a fabulous opportunity for community and industry to environmentally  network  to share their ideas  and we are absolutely delighted with the outcome”. 
“The children thoroughly enjoyed making the Impossible Arts film - it added a unique  and  magical dimension to the event”
